
Friday 19th July  2019 

Newsletter 38 

Summer Term 2, Week 7 of 8 

 News for this week: 

Dear Parents,  

Peter Pan - What a great end to a great year!  The children’s performance 
last night was fantastic.  We are so proud of all of them.  I just wanted to reit-
erate something I said last night as this year is drawing to a close.  I am keen 
that as a small school, as Cheselbourne is, we offer the children the best ex-
perience and we provide all the same opportunities as those in larger 
settings.  But try to do it better!  Yesterday’s performance demonstrated this. 
It was an experience where every single child was able to be involved and 
play a part in creating the piece as a whole.  I am passionate about drama and theatre and the power that these 
creative experiences give children.  We aim for our children at Cheselbourne to be confident individuals, not 
afraid to stand up and speak and the performance showed just how well they do that.   

Thank you also to all the staff for their support in putting the show together and to Mr Thomas and the CSF for 
supporting it too.  We are so grateful for all the support the schools receives, it makes such a difference to what 
we can do.  

Leavers’ Service- thank you to all those who attended our Leaver’s Service.  It is always such a nice occasion to 
reflect on all the achievements and experiences of our Year 4s as they are about to leave us next week.   Our 
Years 4s have flourished this year and have been great role models for our school.  It was also a great pleasure 
today to acknowledge all our end of term award winners.  The children across the school have worked very hard 
throughout the term and had some great successes along the way.  All our award winners are listed overleaf.   

DASP Citizens - well done also to our five DASP Citizens who have been voted for by the whole school as those 
children in each year group who have stood out this year at demonstrating our school values and ethos best.  
They have been presented with the DASP plaque and badge and their picture will feature in a story in the echo.    

Thank you -  we also acknowledged in our service all those who have helped us throughout the year.  I find it 
hard to believe that we have come to the end of the year and my first as headteacher here.  We have worked 
hard on developing our school  this year and the support from everyone involved in this has been amazing.  
Thank you to all our volunteers who have given up their time to help - from swimming to gardening, fundraising 
to reading with children in school.  All that you do it so appreciated.  Thank you also to our wonderful staff team 
who always go over and above in their work to do the best they can.  We are very lucky to have such a             
supportive team of people work here.   

Happy news! - we are really happy to share with you some joyful news regarding one of our staff team.  Mrs 
Mowlam is expecting her first baby! She is due in December.  A very big congratulations to her and Mr Mowlam 
on this wonderful news.  When we return in September the governors, Mrs Mowlam and I will be working on 
recruiting someone to cover her maternity leave and plan for a transition period with her cover before she leaves 
around the beginning of December.  

We have the whole school end of year  trip on Monday  and then the final day will be Tuesday  23rd July.  We 
return on Wednesday 4th September.  Have a wonderful summer holiday!  Warm regards, Mrs See 



 

 End of year questionnaire.  I am attaching with this letter an end of year questionnaire to get 

some feedback from this year and to help support us plan for the new year in September.  I have 

sent paper copies home but it is able to be edited electronically and sent back if you prefer.  Any 

feedback is always greatly appreciated.  Thank you.  

 We’re still taking orders for the whole School Photo.  We will get photos to you as soon as they 

are returned to school.  

 Please don’t forget to sign up in the office for the Milton Abbas Street Fair car parking on 

Saturday 27th July.  Thank you!  

 Flyers for the end of term will come home in book bags on Monday or Tuesday.  

 On Monday for the trip it is non school uniform.  Children will need sun hats/sun cream, water bot-

tles and packed lunch.   

 Please make sure children have a bag on Tuesday to take home everything from this year.  

Payments to the school for clubs, trips, breakfast club etc. can be made online via BACS payments to:         

Cheselbourne Village School / Account No: 69603634 / Sort code: 60-07-01   

Please could you put your child’s name as the reference for these payments. Thank you.  

Each week at our Friday Celebration Assembly we will hear about all the great learning from the 

week and Mrs See will award certificates and special gold Headteacher stickers to say Well Done. 

The children’s achievements will also be put up in the frames on the ‘Wow Work Wall’ out-

side her office.    

WELL DONE to our End of Term Award Winners –super achievements all term! 

End of Term Class 

Superstars: 

George in Kingfisher 

Class  

&  

Mackenzie in 

Butterfly Class 

End of Term Super 

Spellers: 

Amelia in Kingfisher 

Class  

&  

Archie In Butterfly 

Class 

End of Term Super 

Readers: 

Fenn in Kingfisher 

Class  

&  

Evan  in Butterfly 

Class 

End of Term Maths 

Stars: 

Riley in Kingfisher 

Class  

&  

Alicia in Butterfly 

Class 

Well done to Our DASP Citizens this year:  

Reception - Archie B 

Year 1 - Emily 

Year 2 - Rowan 

Year 3 - Bonnie 

Year 4 - Flora 



  
 

Date Event Details 

Mon 22nd July Whole School Summer Trip Details to follow. 

Tues 23rd July Last Day of Term  

Sat 27th July Milton Abbas Street Fair Please sign up to help with car parking in the school office. 
Thank you! 

From Wed 24th July SUMMER HOLIDAYS  

Wed 4th September Children return to school   

Dates for Summer Term 2019 

2019 - 2020 School Dates: 

Autumn Term 2019 
Term 1 - (INSET 1&2 -Mon 2nd/Tues 3rd Sep) Wednesday 4th September - 

Friday 25th October 2019 

(AUTUMN HALF TERM - Mon 28th Oct - Fri 1st Nov (INSET 3- Mon 4th Nov) 

Term 2 - Tuesday 5th November - Friday 20th December 2019 

CHRISTMAS 

Spring Term 2020 
Term 3 - Monday 6th January - Thursday 13th February  (INSET 4- Fri 14th 

Feb) 2020 

(SPRING HALF TERM - Mon 17th Feb - Fri 21st Feb) 

Term 4 - Monday 24th February - Friday 3rd April 

EASTER 

Summer Term 2020 
Term 5 - Monday 20th April - Friday 22nd May 2020 

(SUMMER HALF TERM - Mon 25th May - Fri 29th May) 

Term 6 - Monday 1st June - Friday 17th July (INSET 5 - Mon 20th July) 2020 

Please note the change of May 

Bank Holiday  

next year from Monday 4th May to 

Friday 8th May  2020 


